
Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Next Meeting       

TBD 
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Location To Be Determined 
 

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome! 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Start Again This Fall 
6:00-7:30 p.m. in the Gym 

 

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishion-
ers and guests! Have fun with your friends while 

you learn more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come 
enjoy these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. 
Wear your Saints Alive Shirt! Please check Facebook for up-
dates.  

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

July 1-7, 2024 
 

1. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   William, Ted & Bruce 
 Sander 
2. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Fabian Deters 
3. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Frank Poore 
4. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Dan Barry 
5. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Ann Anderson 
6. Saturday 8:00 a.m.     
   Don Adolf 
6. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Fr. Mike Grawe OFM 
7. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Dan Frericks 
7. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
7. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Jack Souders 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, June 30, 2024 
Dear Parishioners, 
Greetings to you! From the bottom of my heart, thank you for the wonderful Go-
ing Away Party this past Sunday. From the ice cream station to the balloon wall 
and table decor to the picture PowerPoint to the card writing station and every-
thing in between, the event was perfect. A special thanks to Sharon Mays for coor-
dinating, and for the amazing crew that put it on. Thank you as well for the many 
cards and generous gifts. The generosity of this parish never ceases to amaze me. I 
gave myself a blister writing out all those thank you notes. 
 

I don't really know what to say in parting except two simple words, "thank 
you."  Thank you for the countless ways each of you have shown me your love, 
support, and prayer during my time here with you. I have so enjoyed visiting you 
in your homes, getting to know your children in the school and PSR, joining you 
for family celebrations, being with you when the chips of life were down, and 
everything else in between. Please be as welcoming to Fr. Paul as you were to me. 
I know that you will love him. Thank you for the opportunity to celebrate the Sac-
raments with you. While I still have much to learn, I know that I am a better Cele-
brant, Preacher, and Confessor because of the time I have spent here with you. It 
is so clear to me that God’s grace, mercy, and love flow through everything that 
we do here at St. Peter’s. I am confident that we all have the opportunity to come 
to know Christ and His Church here in a personal way.  
 

I would also like to take a moment to personally thank Fr. Leo, Dcn. Bob, Dcn. 
Jeff, Kristi, Carolyn, Gina, Monica, Rebecca, Andrew, Lyn, Mary Ann, Darrell, 
Cindy, Chris, Roberta, Natalie, Eric, Scot, all of our Teachers, Aides, Support 
Staff, and volunteers/ministry leaders. I learned so much from them. They sup-
ported, challenged, loved, and taught me so much. I will miss working with them. 
 

I am excited for my next chapter at St. Agnes and SHG. I spent a summer there 
when I was in Seminary and found the people to be wonderful. Fr. Dan Bergbow-
er is the Pastor there and I learned quite a bit from him that summer. I am much 
looking forward to working with him and with the parish and school staff. Fr. Dan 
Baptized me 32 years ago, so I can't wait to remind him how old he is. ;-) 
 

Please do keep in touch. My contact information is below. If you find yourself in 
Springfield, reach out and we can see about finding time to get together. Please 
pray for me as I make this transition and know of my prayers for you. If I can 
leave you with one thing, it would be the same message I always share with our 
kids in the school: Go to Mass every single weekend without exception. At Mass, 
we find a place to give thanks for the good, to make sense of the not so good, and 
to find the peace, mercy, and love that only life with Him, His Church, and His 
Sacraments can give us. I will see you in the Eucharist! In thanksgiving for His 
many gifts, I remain, 
 

Sincerely yours in Christ,   Fr. Zach Samples 

      St. Agnes Catholic Church 

      245 N. Amos Ave.  

      Springfield, IL 62702  
      zsamples@dio.org 
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Adoration Chapel Open Hours 
      Did you know that the Adoration Chapel has been a vital 
part of Quincy located at the St Peters Campus since Oct 
1987. We are trying to get the chapel open again 24/7 but 
WE NEED YOU. 
   Are you looking for an uninterrupted quiet hour alone with 
the Lord once a month or every week?  Doesn’t everyone 
need an hour with the Lord? We need you and are asking 
for your assistance in getting the hours below filled!  
OPEN Hours that are available are: 
   Wed 1 am, 2 am, 3 am 
   Thurs Midnight (week 2,4,5), 1 am (weeks 2,4,5) 
   Fri   1 am, 2 pm (weeks 1,2) 3 pm, 6 pm every other week 
   Sat Midnight (week 1), 1 am, 2 am, 11 am (weeks  
 2,3,4,5)  
   Please consider an hour in the Adoration Chapel. Contact 
Mary at 217-653-3127 or Jean Anne at 217-430-6967. 
 

Registration is now open for the Married 50+ Years Mass 
   On September 22, 2024 at 2 p.m. at the Cathedral of the 
Immaculate Conception, all couples married 50 years or 
more are invited to attend a special Mass honoring their 
marriage vocation. The Mass will be celebrated by Bishop 
Thomas John Paprocki. 
   To register, go to the following link: https://dio.org/event/
mass-for-couples-married-50-years-or-more/ Or go to the 
Diocese webpage (dio.org), select Events (on the top line), 
scroll down to Sept. 22 and click on Mass for couples mar-
ried 50 years or more. For questions, contact Gracie Ortiz at 
the Diocese of Springfield in Illinois at gortiz@dio.org or call 
217-698-8500. 
 

Back to School Help Fair Clothing Donations 
   Please bring your gently used clothing to Iles Elementary 
School. A tote will be available at the front of the building for 
donations from June 3 - August 1. These school age clothing 
and shoe donations will be handed out at the Back-to-
School Help Fair which will take place at Iles Elementary, on 
August 3, 2024, from 8:00 - 11:00 am. Please do not do-
nate school uniform clothing. Uniform donations can be 
taken to Ladies of Charity.  
 

Blessed Sacrament’s St. Louis Cardinal Baseball Trip 
   Friday, July 26th, 7:15pm, Cards vs. Washington Nation-
als. Free Cardinal bobblehead give-away. Tickets are $95 
including transportation. Bus will load at 3:00pm. Food & 
drink will be allowed on the bus. Seats are in section 268, 
handicap accessible area. Stadium does not accept cash. 
Please pay for tickets when ordering. Checks are payable to 
Blessed Sacrament Church and paid at the Blessed Sacra-
ment Church Office, 1119 South 7th, Quincy. Call 217-222-
2759 for more information.  
 

Volunteers needed at Ladies of Charity 
   Ladies of Charity is looking for volunteers for both our 
Thrift Store (24 & Elm) and our Center (4th&State). Most 
volunteers are women but men are also invited to assist us 
with some of the heavy lifting jobs. Volunteers typically do-
nate 2 to 5 hours of their time per week. Please call/text 
either Kathy: 703-786-4788 or Brenda: 217-257-8832. 
 

Fr. Zach’s New Address 
   Fr. Zach’s new address is:  
  St. Agnes Church 
  245 N. Amos Ave. 
  Springfield, IL  62702 
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Baptisms 
   Auden Charles Niemann and Romilly Irene Niemann, children 
of Richard & Heather (Knowles) Niemann, Thomas Jaceson 
Kvitle, son of Jason & Courtney (Thomas) Kvitle, and Declan 
James Ryan, son of Gaylon & Gabrielle (Niccolls) Ryan, were 
made children of God through the reception of the sacrament 
of Baptism on Saturday, June 22, 2024.  
   Loveyette Marie Branham and Raven Dawn Branham, daugh-
ters of Dalton Branham & Alyssa Kathmann, were made chil-
dren of God through the reception of the sacrament of Baptism 
on Sunday, June 23, 2024.  
   Oaklyn Jo Smith and Paisley Kristin Smith, daughters of 
Hunter Smith & Abbey Scott, were made children of God 
through the reception of the sacrament of Baptism on Monday, 
June 24, 2024.  
   Lincoln Daniel Woodyard, son of Charles & Nicole (Cornwell) 
Woodyard, was made a child of God through the reception of 
the sacrament of Baptism on Wednesday, June 26, 2024. 

 

Say Farewell to Fr. Zach 
   Join us in saying farewell to Fr. Zach. There will be coffee & 
donuts on June 30 after all the Masses for Fr. Zach., in the caf-
eteria. 

 

Parish Office Closed Thursday 
      The Parish Office will be closed on Thursday, July 4th.  
 

Social Concerns 5th Sunday Collection 
   June 29 & 30 is the Fifth Sunday collection for the Social Con-
cerns Committee. Please consider making a donation to help 
support our community. Thank you for your generosity! 

 

Social Concerns Collection 
   Social Concerns will be collecting canned meals (beef stew, 
spaghetti & meatballs), rice & pasta mixes, canned fruit next 
weekend, July 6-7 for the 1st Sunday collection for the Ladies 
of Charity. Containers will be located in the Narthex. Thank you 
in advance!  
 

Chaddock Donations 
   The Chaddock Outreach Ministry is asking for donations of 
daily personal care supplies (shampoo, soap, toothbrushes) 
and comfort items (pillows, blankets, towels) for our neighbors 
at Chaddock. If you would like to donate items, please use this 
link to access the Chaddock Amazon Wish List. Thank you! 
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2FRK3R44KIVT3 
 

Mass Times While Traveling 
   On vacation and want to find the Mass times for the nearest 
church?  The oldest and best place to find Mass Times is at 
MassTimes.org. 
 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Mario Camacho     ~Amy Seibert  
~Hunter Hildebrand ~Isabella Benner   
~Diane Wagner ~Mary Lavery 
~Alden & Joyce Shipp ~Ken Althoff  ~Jay Grawe 
~Joan Wilson ~Donna Schutte  ~Jo Buckley 
~Maria (Eberhardt) Sparrow   ~Nancy Bohan 
~Kathy Schuckman          ~Bill Morrison         ~Julie Eftink       
~John & Barb Meyer ~Bonnie Haubrich   ~Anonymous  
~Ian Mehaffy ~Charlotte Siebers  ~Anonymous  
~family of Bruce Klingele 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office  
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

 
 

                                            . 
 

Week of June 30, 2024 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

 

 

 

 

 

Office Hours  

Wednesdays from  

9:00-1:00 

Closed  

July 3 & July 10 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 

“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 
Job Opening – St. Peter School 
Would you like to work in a sup-
portive, caring environment with 

great students and teachers? 
St. Peter School is  

accepting applications for  
teacher aide/para position for 
the 2024-2025 school year. 

Hours needed include  
8:00-12:45 Monday– Friday. 

Rate of pay:  $14-$15 per hours.  
Applicants should have experi-

ence in working with young  
children. Responsibilities  

include working one on one with 
children, assisting the classroom 

teacher with instruction and  
supervision. Qualified 

 applicants should send a cover 
letter, resume, and references to 

Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh,  
St. Peter School, 2500 Maine 

Street, Quincy, IL 62301. 

 

 

      FAMILY SCHOOL AGREEMENT 

What are those green cards that families are putting in the collection basket? 
 

     July 6th/7th marks the first weekend for families to submit their green Family School 
Agreement Mass cards. 
     In April of this year we held three meetings to share the updated guidelines for the Family 
School Agreement.  
     The agreement calls for our parents to be present at Sunday Mass (or Saturday evening) 
at least 51% of the time in the parishes of our deanery (St. Peter, St. Francis, St. Anthony & 
Blessed Sacrament). At the close of the 2023-2024 school year color coded cards were 
sent home with school families. They will sign and place the cards in the collection baskets 
at any of the parishes. The same is true at Liberty, St. Joseph, Quincy University Chapel, or 
Mendon. The cards will be collected and brought to St. Peter Parish. The cards are color cod-
ed and if forgotten, each of the four parishes who have schools will have the appropriate 
color coded cards as extras available in the narthex or entrance of the Church. 
     Families who have fulfilled the family school agreement during the course of the coming 
year, will receive the parish subsidy towards the 2025-2026 tuition. Families who have not 
fulfilled the family school agreement, will be assessed the rate of a non-participating family.  
      

MISSING THESE FACES 

 
Summer is such a glorious time to finally 

feel like you are able to get something  
accomplished as you end one year and 

prepare for a new one. I find myself  
missing the wonderful school children and 

seeing their smiling faces. God has 
blessed us with such beautiful children 
and I am grateful to be their principal. 

Throughout the summer I will share a few 
snapshots taken over the school year!   

https://dio.org/event/mass-for-couples-married-50-years-or-more/
https://dio.org/event/mass-for-couples-married-50-years-or-more/
mailto:gortiz@dio.org
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Wed. July 3:  Ladies Cursillo 1:30 pm. Fr. Bauer Prayer Rm       
Thurs. July 4:  Parish Office Closed 

 
Quincy Notre Dame Job Openings: 

Full Time:  Science Teacher: 
To receive full consideration, interested candidates should submit a 
cover letter, resume and two letters of reference by Friday, July 5, 
to QND Principal Mark McDowell at mmcdowell@qndhs.org. 
Part Time:  Assistant Football & Assistant Volleyball Coach: To 
receive full consideration, interested candidates should submit a 
cover letter, resume to QND Athletic Director Bill Connell at bcon-
nell@qndhs.org. 
 

St. Dominic School Job Openings : 
Part Time:  Preschool Teacher Aide,  PE teacher; Substitute 
teacher: Qualified and enthusiastic applicants should send an email 
rinicpal@stdominicquincy.org, or a cover letter, resume, and refer-
ences to Mrs. Carol Frericks, Principal, St. Dominic School of St. 
Anthony of Padua Parish, 4100 Columbus Road, Quincy, IL 
62305. Please call the school office at 217-224-0041 to inquire 
about these openings. 
 

Fr. Leo’s Column 

 

 This Thursday, July 4th, is Independence Day 
and a national holiday for our country.  We will be cele-
brating Mass that day and I invite you to join us at 9:00 
a.m. as we thank God for the freedoms that we enjoy 
and the independence that we have. As we gather, we 
ask God to watch over our country and our leaders and 
pray that we will never take for granted the blessings 
that we have as a country. 

 

 Bishop Paprocki invites us to a “once in a life-
time experience that is being called ‘our national Em-
maus moment,” after the biblical passage in which Jesus 
walked with two of his disciples along the road to Em-
maus.  The National Eucharistic Pilgrimage is an un-
precedented pilgrimage in which Catholics are praying 
and publicly following Jesus in their cities through Eu-
charistic processions. Our diocese is excited to have 
seven cities included in one of the national routes hap-
pening July 8-12. The procession for our parish will be 
on July 9-10th. Please consult the bulletin item for more 
details.   

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:   A gushy reporter 
told Phil Mickelson, “You are spectacular; your name is 
synonymous with the game of golf.  You really know 
your way around the course.  What’s your secret?”  
 Mickelson replied, “the holes are numbered.” 

 

A prayer for all of us:  “Lord, Grant me the senility to 
forget the people I never liked, the good fortune to run 
into the ones I do, and the eyesight to tell the difference.   
 

 

  

Project Rachel 
  Help for women and men to heal from the pain of abortion. 
For assistance call 1-877-RACHEL-5. 

 

Reporting Allegations of Child Sexual Abuse 
   To report allegations of sexual abuse of a minor by clergy 
or other church personnel -- even if it is in the past -- individ-
uals are encouraged to call the Diocese's Child Abuse Re-
porting and Investigation number at (217) 321-1155. Indi-
viduals may also contact Illinois Department of Children and 
Family Services Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.25.ABUSE. 

 

Walk With Jesus On Our City Streets In  
Unprecedented Experience  

   You are invited to join the National Eucharistic Pilgrimage, 
coming to seven cities in our diocese July 8-12! This is a 
once-in-a-lifetime experience in which Catholics will pray and 
publicly follow Jesus through Eucharistic processions. Cities 
include Collinsville, Alton, Quincy, Girard, Springfield, Effing-
ham, and Teutopolis. Mass, adoration, potluck dinners, and 
powerful witness talks are also part of the experience. Be 
There When God Moves In Your Community! Go to dio.org to 
learn more and register! 

 

QMG FREE Sports Physicals 
Tuesday, July 23: 5:30 – 8:00pm 
Appt. required. 217-222-6550 x3282 to schedule. No im-
munizations for 6th and 9th grade. More info at 
www.quincymedgroup.com/sports 

 
Online Giving Now Available 

   St. Peter has partnered with Pushpay to 
create an easy way to make online contri-
butions to the Church, School, or Haiti. 
Please use QRCode or Pushpay link be-
low to start your yearly giving . Any ques-
tions please contact the parish office. 
https://pushpay.com/g/stpeterquincy  

 
 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Catholic Cemetery:  $50.00      

 Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected $230.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 June 30 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $1,168.75 $62,512.09 

Regular Collections $16,439.25 $1,538,792.27 

Annual School Fund  $4,456.00 $436,038.87 

Holy Days $0.00 $68,028.77 

Totals $22,064.00 $2,105,372.00 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,664,000.00 

Difference -$9,936.00 $441,372.00 
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Parish in Action 

July 2024 Usher Schedule 
Saturday, 5:00 p.m. Mass: 
Lead Usher: Bob Weckbach  Ushers:  Chuck Scholz, 
Rick Halter, Tom Maas, Dave Reis 
Sunday, 8:00 a.m. Mass: 
Lead Usher: Mark Strieker  Ushers:  Ernie Bain,  
David Busen, Terry Hickey, Dave Kuhl 
Sunday, 9:30 a.m. Mass: 
Lead Usher:  Tim Sedovic  Ushers: Chris Gill, Jil & 
Robert Johnson, Larry Viar 
Sunday, 11:00 a.m. Mass: 
Lead Usher:  Tom Strieker  Ushers: Jerry Eberhardt, 
Gary Frericks, Tim Haubrich, Jim Scott 
 

July 2024 EMHC Schedule 
Saturday, 5:00 p.m. Mass – Kent Anderson (1), Tom 
Klene (2), Clint McDonald (3), George Meyer (4), 
Sharon Mitten (5), Signe Oakley (6) 
Sunday, 8:00 a.m. Mass – Sara Bradfield (1), Jean 
Cook (2), Nancy Dolan (3), Mary Ann Klein (4),  
Richard Redmond (5), Nina Taylor (6) 
Sunday, 9:30 a.m. Mass – Dennis & Susie Boudreau 
(1 & 2), Anne Gibleon (3), Rose Ann Huber (4),  
Ronda Wand (5), Ashleigh Wisslead (6) 
Sunday, 11:00 a.m. Mass – Dianne & Jim Deters (1 
& 2), Karen Disseler (3), Michael J. Haubrich (4), 
Bradley Smith (5), Nick Venvertloh (6) 

mailto:mmcdowell@qndhs.org
mailto:bconnell@qndhs.org
mailto:bconnell@qndhs.org
https://dio.org/
http://www.quincymedgroup.com/sports
https://pushpay.com/g/stpeterquincy

